
 

 

 
 

January - February 2024 
 
 

 

JANUARY  
     The week of January 8-12 I was able to 
attend a postgrad class at IPES in Hermo-
sillo. I really enjoyed the class, and it was 
a time of spiritual refreshment. I am also 
grateful for the opportunity I had to 
preach in chapel one day during that 
week. 
     On Sunday, January 21, two families 
(one new family) became official mem-
bers of the church. It has been a joy to 
see their desire to know and grow in the 
Lord.  
 

 
My wife continues to serve the ladies 

with biweekly ladies’ fellowships.  
 

 
Two girls on the right are from our 

church. They wanted to visit IPES’ Friend-
ship Days in order to get to know the     

Bible college and student life. 

 
I had the privilege of preaching to the 

young people for those Friendship Days. 
My wife also taught a class to the  

young ladies.  

 

 
FEBRUARY 
          I was able to conclude a discipleship 
time with a family from our church. They 
are very grateful for the help and counsel 
they received from God’s Word.  
          In addition to this family, I have 
been able to renew another Bible study 
with another gentleman from our church. 
We will continue until the end of April. He 
is doing well, and I have seen a genuine 
thirst for the things of the Lord. 
 

 
Friendship Dinner with the adults from 
church. We all enjoyed the fellowship, 
games, and a brief time in God’s Word. 

 

 
Friendship time with the kids that come 
to Bible club on Thursdays. They had a 
great time learning of God’s love for 

them, eating pizza, and playing games. 
 

 
Friendship dinner in our house with the 

youth group. The guys helped with grilling 
the steak for tacos, and the ladies pre-
pared the salsas. We had a fun time of 

games and a time to hear and heed God’s 
Word. Two visitors came for this activity. 

 

 

 
It was also a blessing to have our good 

friend and director of our mission board, 
Dr. Daniel Wokaty, spend a week with us. 

He was able to attend a men’s prayer 
breakfast, men’s fellowship, and preach 

for us on Sunday morning.  
 

Praises/Prayer Requests 

• We praise the Lord for four new 
supporting churches as a result 
of our deputation trip last year. 

• We are grateful for the oppor-
tunity to teach a pastoral theol-
ogy class to Hispanic students 
and pastors from South America 
and the US in January. 

• Pray for the couple I counseled 
that they would continue to put 
into practice in their family what 
they learned from God’s Word. 

• Pray for the gentleman I have a 
Bible study with every Monday 
that he would continue to grow 
in the grace and knowledge of 
his Lord and Savior. 

• Pray for our 27th anniversary 
conference coming up on March 
15-17.  

• Pray for our youth that they will 
be sensitive to the Lord’s work-
ing in their lives.  

• Pray for the expansion project 
that the Lord would bring in 
enough support to begin in Oct. 

•  

Preaching Christ in Sinaloa, 
 

Brian, Diana, Jésed, Mariana, and 
Brandon 
Nehemiah 2:18 
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